
Latest Newsletter

Dear Subscribers Name,

Welcome to the final edition of the Carranballac P-9 College e-Newsletter for 2017!  We are thrilled to have been
able to provide you with this mobile device friendly Newsletter over the past year.
 

The eNewsletter is available on our Website in a PDF Format, and can be accessed via Compass.  Access the full
PDF Newsletter by clicking here. Limited hardcopies will be available from the Office on request for parents who do
not have access to the internet.

Families are also notified of College events via Compass, a desktop and smartphone app.  Log in to Compass with
the user details provided to you.  If you need help logging in, please contact the College office to arrange a tutorial.

Reminder to families that School finishes at 1pm on Friday 22nd December, and will students resume for
2018 on Tuesday 30th January.

Regards,
Henry Szkuta
Website Manager

RESPECT ↔ INCLUSIVENESS ↔ RESILIENCE ↔ INTEGRITY ↔ RESPONSIBILITY
 

 

Click here to go to our Events Calendar

Event Quick View

Fri 22nd December
Term 4 Ends

Fri 22nd December
Jamieson Way Whole School Final Assembly

Fri 22nd December
Boardwalk Whole School Final Assembly

Mon 25th December
Christmas Day

Tue 26th December
Boxing Day

http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/front/eventdetails/140
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/front/eventdetails/139
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/front/eventdetails/342
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/front/eventdetails/341
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/front/eventdetails/127
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/linkviews/index?link=aHR0cDovL2NhcnJhbmJhbGxhYy52aWMuZWR1LmF1L21ldmVudHMv&newsletter_mail_id=38
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/linkviews/index?link=aHR0cHM6Ly9jYXJyYW5iYWxsYWMtdmljLmNvbXBhc3MuZWR1Y2F0aW9uL2xvZ2luLmFzcHg_c2Vzc2lvbnN0YXRlPWRpc2FibGVk&newsletter_mail_id=38
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/linkviews/index?link=aHR0cDovL3d3dy5jYXJyYW5iYWxsYWMudmljLmVkdS5hdS9wYWdlLzE4NA,,&newsletter_mail_id=38


Last Day of School for 2017
End of Year Assemblies will be held at both campuses on Friday 22nd December. Jamieson
Way assembly at 9am and Boardwalk assembly at 11:15am.  Families are welcome, and we
remind everyone that photography is not permitted.

Students in Year 4 will be presented with their Middle Years tie, Year 6 students will receive recognition of
their Primary School completion and we will congratulation our Foundation students on their first year of
school. Year 9 students will be recognised for the completion of their education at Carranballac P-9
College. 2018 Student Leaders, Guardians, Student Leadership Council representatives and Environmental
leaders will also be announced.
 
Students will finish school at 1pm on Friday 22 December. 
If you are unable to collect your child at this time, please arrange after-school care with OSHClub.

For all Term Dates, click on ABOUT US / TERM DATES

College Director's Report
A reflection from College Director, Brendan O'Brien, on the events of the last fortnight at
Carranballac P-9 College
Dear Parents and Carranballac College Community,
Last week I covered the important area of Parent responsibility and how our collective efforts

will lead to better overall outcomes for your children/our students. I focused on ‘keeping an open mind’ and ‘listening
to all sides’ as part of the educative process of developing responsible citizens of the future and I expect the same of
our College staff in their daily professional practice.
Building on this has been the development of our College values:
RESPECT ↔ INCLUSIVENESS ↔ RESILIENCE ↔ INTEGRITY ↔ RESPONSIBILITY
which will be a focal point for all in our community henceforth. Students will unpack the meaning of the values in
their own language early in 2018 and we will publish definitions that are appropriate to various levels across the
College. Students, staff and parents will be expected to hold true to these values as the culture of the College
reshapes itself in order to aspire to our VISION:
One College,
Infinite possibilities,
Working together,
Embracing the Future.
I am pleased to say that we are well on our way and I look forward to continuing the journey with all in our
community.

Road Safety – We all seem to notice that the roads are busier at this time of year, drivers are easily distracted,
pedestrians do not take enough care, cyclists lose their focus and oops someone may get hurt. Staff talk to students
about road safety and we remind students about the importance of wearing bicycle helmets and car seat belts.  We
ask that pedestrians take great care when crossing roads and listening for the traffic. Parents are encouraged to
take every possible opportunity to share their road safety knowledge with their children and to model it as well.
Surf Camp / Coastal Walk: I am pleased to provide some very positive feedback on the Year 9 Surf Camp and our
new initiative – the Year 9 Local Coastal Walk. Both activities were well received by our students. I cannot thank our
staff enough for the great care and depth of planning that went into both and I would like to congratulate our senior
students on their strong participation, skill building, support for each other and sense of adventure. Well done to all.
Concerts / Graduation / Carols: The Early Years’ concerts have been a real hit, with audiences overflowing in the
Performing Arts Centre each night. Smiling student performers strutted their best stuff, guided by the wonderful
leadership and support from our class teachers and music staff.  Performing Arts is integral to improved student
learning and Carranballac does it extremely well. I am looking forward to our Year 9 Graduation this Thursday
evening and continue to be very pleased with the manner in which they are completing their final year at
Carranballac.

http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/linkviews/index?link=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cub3NoY2x1Yi5jb20uYXUvb3NoY2x1Yi5odG1s&newsletter_mail_id=38


This will be our final full Newsletter for 2017, and I will be writing a brief Director's Report next week which will
contain my Christmas wishes to the community and the full staff list for 2018.
 
 

Friday 22 December is the final day of school. Please note that the finish time this year will be – 1.00pm.
Students will have a recess break but NO lunch break so please send your children to school with a large
snack and then they can have lunch at home. This is in line with DET regulations and supported by School
Council.

Have a wonderful week.
 

Brendan O'Brien
College Director

 

Campus Principals' Report
A reflection from College Principals, Ros Myors (Boardwalk) and Sandy Naughton (Jamieson
Way), on the events of the last fortnight at Carranballac P-9 College
Reflecting on 2017, we are reminded of what a busy and sometimes frantic time December
can be.  Our teachers are completing final semester reports, creating class lists for 2018 and

finalising curriculum teaching to ensure all students are prepared for the challenges of the 2018 academic year.  It
has been another year of wonderful achievements for our students, in the classroom, on the sporting field, in outdoor
education activities and in the performing/visual arts.  We have been particularly delighted with the success of our
HERO program.  This has only been possible with your continued and diligent support.  The HERO program is
underpinned by the knowledge that students need to be on school on time, every day, to maximise their learning. 
Student attendance and punctuality have greatly improved across the College.  Our sincere thanks.

In addition, we have held a number of wonderful extra-curriculum activities.  Our Cultural lunch held at Boardwalk
was well received by Year 7, 8 & 9 students.  Thank you to Mrs Walker and Mrs Gault for your work in ensuring the
success of this event.  The presenters delivered motivating speeches and words of encouragement to all students,
followed by performances from a small group of our Islander students.  Mrs Walker had also organised a video link
from her nephew Stan Walker who is a well-known Australian singer/performer.  Stan emphasised the need for
having a goal in life and we can all achieve great results through HIGH EXPECTATIONS.  This initiative was a trial
this year and we hope to extend this program across the College next year to promote and support the connection
with students of all races.  As so eloquently put, we have only one race, the HUMAN RACE.  Let’s all live in
harmony.

Our 2018 Foundation students had their final transition day last week.  We are sure they are all looking forward to
joining us in the new year - as we are excited to have them.

Our Year 9 students enjoyed a wonderful Surf Camp at Lorne last week.  The Year 9 students who did not attend



were treated to an educational coastal walk along our great local shores.  Thank you to Henric Beiers, John
Forrester, and Rae Jeffrey who organised this fun and valuable excursion.  Our Year 2 families at Boardwalk were
unfortunately affected by the heavy rain last week and the students sleep-over was postponed until 21 December. 

December is music concert month at Carranballac and all Early Years students get to perform on our lovely stage in
the PKKPAC to showcase some of their work from classroom music lessons.  Thank you to the talented staff who
arrange these concerts: Mr Montgomery, Ms Molnar, Mr Grima, Mr Wakeling, and Mrs Colston-Ing.

One of the highlights of our college calendar is always the Year 9 Graduation.  This year it will be held on Thursday
14 December and we have a record number of students attending.  Congratulations to our Year 9 students, who will
graduate shortly.  We extend warm wishes for your future education in Year 10 and beyond.

We hope you can join us for our annual Family Christmas Night.  This is always a great night and will be held at the
Boardwalk School this year on Tuesday 19 December.  Our wonderful Parents and Friends Association will have a
sausage sizzle and drinks for sale or you may wish to bring a picnic basket and rug and sit on our beautiful
Boardwalk School oval.
 
We will hold end of year assemblies at both schools on the last day of term.  Jamieson Way will be from 9:00am
onwards and Boardwalk will be from 11:15am onwards, both in the gymnasiums.  Year 4 students will be presented
with their Middle Years tie and a certificate for completing Early Years schooling. Year 6 students will receive a
certificate recognising their final year of Primary School.  Year 9 students will receive certificates, as will the student
leaders, guardians, and members of the Student Representative Council and Environmental Leaders.  Families and
friends are most welcome to attend.  Both schools will also be announcing the new student leadership team for 2018
at this assembly.
 
Finally, to our wonderful families and our amazing teachers and support staff, our sincere thanks for a great year. 
We have great admiration and respect for the support from our families.  Support from this partnership helps our
commitment to make our students happy, fulfilled and connected.  May your holidays provide you with the much-
deserved rest and revitalisation.  Merry Christmas to everyone and best wishes to you and your families over the
holiday season.  Stay safe and we look forward to working with you again in 2018.

Ros Myors                             Sandy Naughton
Boardwalk Campus Principal   Jamieson Way Campus Principal

Student Awards
HERO AWARDS - Here Everyday Ready On-time
We celebrate and acknowledge students who arrive at class every day on time, ready to learn.
 Students who have been nominated as a HERO throughout the year go into the draw to win a
FREE lunch order each week.  Winners are drawn at Assembly on Monday.

Student Academic Awards
We celebrate and acknowledge students who display a commitment to their classroom learning, a positive attitude



to their learning, consistency in the classroom and display the Carranballac values.
Student Awards
 

 Adama 1C Andre 2R Cooper 8B Georgia 1B
Joshua
5/6T

Melinda 9A Rosie 8B Tim 1S

 E.J 1A Anna FR Cruz 1B Georgia 1Q Joshua 8C Mikala 9Q Ruth 5/6 T
Tori-May 
8c

 Lachlan 7R Aryan 3/4M  Darren 2A Harry C 5/6R
Ka Guan
5/6T

Miriam 1A Sagal  9A Trevor FA

 Rj & Matt 8B Asha 2A Dennym 2Q Iroam 1C Kase 2A Nathan 1Q
Saleema
1P

Tristan 5/6T

Georgia 1A Ashlie 8C Desire FP Isaiah 2Q Kazumi FP
Nevaeh
5/6P

Salim 7P
Wyatt
(3/4M)

1B Cruz Avery 8C Dylyn 5/6T Ishan 8B 
Kingston
1B

Oliver FR Scarlett FA Wyatt 3/4M

Aayan 3/4P Azaria 5/6C Elendril 5/6J Isley 5/6B
Kymorah
7R

Phoenix FR Sehaj 5/6V

Adam FC Bailey 1S Elisha 2R Jackson 2R Leah 1C
Prudence
FS

Shanae 2B

Akore 9A Beyonce 2Q Eliza FC Jada 8B Lilly 1A Rajash 5/6JShiloh  1P

Alex 3/4A Bora 5/6A Eloise 3/4 S Jasmine 7P Lisa 2Q
Rawley
3/4P 

Tahlia 3/4S

Alex 5/6V Brooklyn (2A) Emily 5/6C Jasper (3/4M) Logan 2B, 
Raymond
5/6B

Tamati 1A

Alexus 2B Caleb 5/6J Emmanuel 9Q Jazmine, Lucy 5/6T Reece 2R Tara 3/4S  

Aliyah 3/4A Charlotte 2A Ethan 1P Jemima 1P Luigi 3/4S Relja 5/6P Teanne FA

Amani 1A Chloe 5/6A Evelyn 5/6L Jeremiah 1P Matt 5/6L Renee FA Teliyah 5/6L

Amelia 5/6R Connor 2A Fred 1C, Jordan FR Melinda 9A Ria 5/6L Tiarni 5/6J

  Student Heroes
 

Akore 9A Emmanule 9Q Lucy 5/6B Teliyah 5/6L 

Alexia T Fayya 1P Marlon 5/6 J Tiger 1A

Amelie 5/6A Fynlay 8c Matt 5/6 L Tristan 5/6T

Ariel Gabrial Matt 8B  

Austin 1Q Gaudi 2A Morgan 7R  

Avery 8c Gus 2A Nethuki FA  

Benjamin FC Hamish 5/6 T Olivia 9C  

Brooke 3/4A Harrison 2B Orlando  

Cade FS Harry 2Q Renee FA  

Chantelle Hugo 5/6R Riarn 1Q  

Chloe 3/4M Isabella 7P Romeo FR  

Cooper 3/4P Jack (2R) Saleema 1P  

Dashiell 1S James 9A Sarah 5/6V  

Ella FP Jihan 8B Sienna 9C  

Elliott 5/6J Julian 3/4A Teagan 2R  



Carranballac P-9 College Christmas Carols
Thank you to our incredible community of family, friends and staff who supported our
Christmas Carols event on Tuesday evening.  We faced the challenges the weather presented
us with, and held the event in our Boardwalk campus gym.  The community understood the
need for the outdoor event to be held indoors, and supported us with their attendance and

carolling. 
 
 
 

Our Parents & Friends association once again put on an impressive barbecue and we were happy with the way the
association rallied together to make the event such a success.
 

Congratulations to Gavin, our new Parents & Friends association President and his team of dedicated
volunteers.

Osh Club Summer Holiday Program
Bookings now open for the December/January
2018 Holiday Programs!
Need some fun for your children these holidays? We have loads of
action planned at our holiday program located at Carranballac P-9

College...book now!

For children age between 11 - 14 yrs a Teen Program has been developed and is
available here

Carranballac Food Drive
A very big thank you to all those people who continue to support our families in need. A
number of people have put little gifts into the donation baskets. What a fantastic idea! I am
keeping these so that on our last delivery before school breaks up there are some treats/gifts in
the food parcels we deliver along with the much needed food.

 
I know I keep saying it, but it is true, that every donation no how big or small is valuable and once again
we thank you.

The 4 Rs of online safety
Previous generations were taught that the fundamental ‘Rs’ of education were "Reading,
'(w)riting, and '(a)rithmetic.  While these still hold true (despite only one of them being a true
‘R’), I have been thinking that today there are a new set of ‘Rs’ we need to be instilling in our
young people—respect, resilience, responsibility and reasoning.

In this age of information overload, I often feel that I have too many apps open in my brain—and not enough RAM!
So, I often use mnemonics, such as acronyms, alliterations or singular letters to help me remember complex tasks
or lists.
When I was working at Twitter, it was all about encouraging people to ‘BRIM’ in the face of online abuse,
depending on their situation. That is, to ‘Block, Report, Ignore or Mute.’

http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/linkviews/index?link=aHR0cDovL2NhcnJhbmJhbGxhYy52aWMuZWR1LmF1L3VwbG9hZGVkX2ZpbGVzL21lZGlhL29zaGNjYXJsdG9uZ2FyZGVuc3RlZW5wcm9ncmFtdmljcjlzdW1tZXIxOC5wZGY,&newsletter_mail_id=38
https://www.oshclub.com.au/oshclub.html
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/linkviews/index?link=aHR0cDovL2NhcnJhbmJhbGxhYy52aWMuZWR1LmF1L3VwbG9hZGVkX2ZpbGVzL21lZGlhL29zaGNjYXJyYW5iYWxsYWNjb2xsZWdlamFtaWVzb253YXl2aWNyM2lubmVyd2VzdHNvdXRod2VzdHN1bW1lcjE4XzEucGRm&newsletter_mail_id=38


At the eSafety Office, we are giving a lot of thought to the critical skills young Australians need to help navigate the
online world more safely. Ultimately, these come back to some fundamental values that we all need to practise in the
offline world too.  We have developed the Young & eSafe platform to do just that. Here is a rundown on the
revamped 4 Rs and why we believe they are imperative for people—both young and mature—to possess.

Respect—the Golden Rule to “treat others how you would like to be treated” might seem overly simplistic, we
need to be reinforcing this mantra across all lines of communication—online and offline—and it should underpin our
every interaction. Not only should young people treat others with respect, they need to respect themselves and know
and understand that their digital footprint should always be a positive and realistic reflection of themselves.
Responsibility—this should be taught from the first swipe of the iPad! We need to constantly remind young
people that they are the most tech savvy generation to date and they have a responsibility to shape the online world
positively for generations to come. Let them know they can be the difference between a positive or negative online
experience. Instil them with confidence to be vigilant both online and offline and inspire them to take a stand and be
the right kind of digital influencer.
Reasoning—it can often be difficult for young people to step back and process whether information they see
online is credible or true. Whether it’s an out of character Snap, shady advertising on Insta, or an outlandish tweet
trending on Twitter, it’s crucial that young people stop and question. As AI and machine learning technologies
continue to advance, it will only become more difficult for young people – not to mention, adults - to discern what is
real and what is not. This is why it’s imperative to cultivate these critical reasoning skills now, so they’re able to call
out the bad stuff (and shout out the good stuff!).
Resilience—unfortunately, young people are bound to witness or experience nasty comments and may come
across confronting or inappropriate content online. Blocking or limiting their access is not going to build the strength
and resolve they need to withstand this potential online onslaught.  In the analogue age, we weren’t coddled quite so
much as our parents knew that the online way we could cope in the real world was to fall down, brush ourselves off,
learn from our mistakes and move on.. We need to provide kids with solution-focused coping strategies to ensure
they can bounce back from tough situations—online and offline.  

We all have a part to play in leading the way for our youth—we ourselves need to model good behaviour in order for
them to effectively develop the 4 Rs of online safety.  But we also need to give young people a voice so they feel
empowered to continue these important online safety conversations among their peers, to create a strong culture of
mutual respect where bad behaviour in not tolerated.

By:Julie Inman Grant
 

Young & eSafe is an initiative of the Office of the eSafety Commissioner. The platform was developed by young
people for young people to empower the next generation to challenge the haters and fakers online.

Early Years Concert and DVD
We are very happy to be able to provide families with a video recording of the Early Years

https://www.esafety.gov.au/youngandesafe
https://esafety.gov.au/youngandesafe/resilience
https://esafety.gov.au/youngandesafe/question
https://esafety.gov.au/youngandesafe/responsible
http://testpreprod.esafety.gov.au//about-the-office/newsroom/blog/five-ways-to-change-up-your-digital-reputation
https://esafety.gov.au/youngandesafe/respect
https://www.esafety.gov.au/youngandesafe
http://testpreprod.esafety.gov.au//about-the-office/research-library


We are very happy to be able to provide families with a video recording of the Early Years
Concerts, with orders being made online.  These videos are a wonderful opportunity to witness
the growth and confidence of your children as they progress from Foundation through to Year
4. 

We have engaged a professional videographer from an experienced company to film the events, with orders
open NOW for those families who would like to receive their DVD before the end of the year. 
Families with multiple performances may purchase DVD's containing more than one concert.
We are very happy to be able to provide families with a video recording of the Early Years Concerts, with orders
being made online.  These videos are a wonderful opportunity to witness the growth and confidence of your children
as they progress from Foundation through to Year 4. 
We have engaged a professional videographer from an experienced company to film the events, with orders
open NOW for those families who would like to receive their DVD before the end of the year.
Families with multiple performances may purchase DVD's containing more than one concert.
Order your Early Years Concert DVD here and select Carranballac P-9 College under the Schools section.
We wish to remind College families, that personal photographs and videos of these events are not allowed.  We
uphold the online safety and privacy of our students, and the decisions by families to allow only authorised
photographs and video of their children.

Holiday season is almost upon us and that means it is concert time for our early years students.  This will be a
chance for parents to help celebrate the end of the year, as well as giving our students a chance to perform in front
of an audience.  Please note when your child’s concert will be. Don’t forget to pre-order your official DVD.
 

Concert Date Grades

Concert 1 6pm
 

Monday 4 December FB FQ 34S 3/4M

Concert 2 7pm
 

Monday 4 December 1A 1Q 2A 2R 3/4C 3/4R

Concert 3 6pm
 

Monday 11 December FA FR FP 3/4J 3/4V

Concert 4 7pm
 

Monday 11 December 1B 1R 2B 2Q 3/4B 34P

Concert 5 6pm
 

Tuesday 12 December FC FS 1S 3/4Q 34A

Concert 6 7pm
 

Tuesday 12 December 1C 1P 2P 3/4L 34T

Music Matters
There’s plenty going on in the music department as Term 4 hurtles along with recording and
concert preparation in full swing.  In this fortnight's edition we focus on Recording, Early Years
Concerts, and our College Christmas Carols.  What a way to wrap up the year!!
Early Years concerts

The music team would like to congratulate the students for their participation in the Early Years Concerts.  The
students’ behaviour and performances were impeccable and they approached the whole experience with a positive
attitude.  We must also thank the community for their full support of the events.  Having so many turn up for the
concerts provided a really lovely atmosphere for the students. For the filming of the concerts we have had to search
for another service provider as the one used in previous years is no longer in business. CEVE services have taken
another look at their pricing structure for the concerts and have offered special deals which will support families with
multiple children should you want to purchase the film. Links are provided below.
 
2018 rock bands
Over the last few weeks we have been working our way through over 160 auditions for both our 2018 rock bands. 
We thank all the students for their efforts.  We will be ready to announce the successful players by the end of the

http://www.ceveservices.com/dvd-products/carranballac-college.html


week. The rock band is a serious commitment and the successful students must be prepared for a lot of work and
commitment but a lot of fun along the way. If your child is not successful, please accept the disappointment but have
a conversation centred around resilience. Everything does not always go our way but it is important to overcome
disappointment and move on with a positive attitude.
 
Family Carols nights
We are looking forward to our Family Carols night which will be held on the oval at Boardwalk Campus from 6pm to
8pm.  We invite families to bring a blanket and come along for a sing and enjoy our final performances from our
2017 rock bands.
 
"Everyone" EP release!
We have received copies of Minor Sensation’s EP, "Everyone", a collection of self-penned tunes from our students.
They will be available at both offices for $10 with a limited supply.  So get in early to avoid disappointment!
 
2017 Thanks
The Arts department would like to thank the community for their ongoing support this year.  We have had a huge
2017!! Wakakirri performances have spanned over our Year 5/6 and Year 9 grades, the Rock Band has performed
in over 25 gigs, Minor Sensation's first EP was produced after participating in a song writing workshop.  Not to
mention, Rockfest’s Battle of the Bands, Music Camp, Early Years concerts, and a VET program that continues to
grow.  We are grateful for the large number of school supported events, and hope that you have a very happy
holiday over the summer break.
 
 

eSmart Top Tip
Your digital reputation is defined by your behaviours in the online environment and by
the content  you post about yourself and others.
 

Tagged photos, blog posts and social networking interactions will all shape how you are
perceived by others online and offline, both now and in the future.  A poor digital reputation can affect your
friendships, relationships and even your job prospects, so it is very important that you are aware of what
picture you are painting of yourself online and protect your digital reputation today.
For more information, click here

http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/linkviews/index?link=aHR0cHM6Ly9lc2FmZXR5Lmdvdi5hdS9lc2FmZXR5LWluZm9ybWF0aW9uL2VzYWZldHktaXNzdWVzL2RpZ2l0YWwtcmVwdXRhdGlvbg,,&newsletter_mail_id=38




Compass Log In
Compass provides Parents with online access to Student Reports, Individual Learning Plans,
Attendance and Sickbay notifications. Available online or as a smart phone app.



2018 College Planner
Carranballac P-9 College is pleased to be able to provide families with a 2018 Planner, specific to each
campus. This will be useful when planning for student Camps, School Holidays and Term Dates, Swimming
Programs and Public Holidays.  Information regarding the Camp prices in 2017 have been published on
Compass.  This can be used as an estimation toward 2018 prices, although may be subject to change. If
you require your login to access this school management system, please contact the Office. Boardwalk
2018 School Planner Jamieson Way 2018 School Planner

Information for New and International Families
The following information is important and will help you settle into Carranballac P-9 College and into the
Point Cook community. Carranballac P-9 College school hours are from 8:45am - 3:00pm Carranballac P-9
College website Compass School Manager Compass School Manager smart phone app available in iTunes
or Google Play Carranballac P-9 College, School Uniform  Canteen - Lunch Orders and visiting the canteen
If your child cannot come to school, log in to Compass, or sms (text) the school on 0429 305 552 by 9:30am
with your child's name, class and reason they cannot come to school. If you have any questions regarding
your child, speak with your child's Teacher or Assistant Principal. If you are unable to speak with your child's
Teacher, you can contact the Office on (03) 9395 3533. You may also refer to the Carranballac P-9 College
complaints resolution policy here. Please remember: Keep your visa up to date Let the School Office know if
your child will be late or away from school due to illness, holiday, or religious observance. If you have a child
going into Year 10 next year, please contact Point Cook Senior by phone on 9395 9271 to arrange a tour
and appointment.   Important Community Information   Information about Australian culture and customs
Legal services (legal help or advice) General road safety information/Pedestrian and Road Rules Consumer
protection Health Care  Victorian School of Languages   Wyndham City Council is responsible for managing
Kindergartens, CommunityCentres, Maternal Child and Health Centres, Immunisations, Sports and
Recreation Facilities, Rubbish Collection, Community Events and much more.  To access these local
facilities contact Wyndham City Council: www.wyndham.vic.gov.au/new-residents phone 9742 0777 or visit
45 Princes Highway, Werribee Here you can find information on: Children’s and Youth Services Local Laws
for Residents Local Kindergartens Maternal and Child Health and Immunisations Justice of the Peace
Libraries Occasional Child Care Community Classes and Learning Centres Sporting Clubs and Recreation
Wyndham Joblink  Church and Religious Groups   Click Here for a Printable Copy of the above information 
  Public Transport in and around Point Cook Click on the map to print a copy of the Wyndham public
transport area    

http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/linkviews/index?link=aHR0cHM6Ly9jYXJyYW5iYWxsYWMtdmljLmNvbXBhc3MuZWR1Y2F0aW9uL2xvZ2luLmFzcHg_c2Vzc2lvbnN0YXRlPWRpc2FibGVkIiB0YXJnZXQ9Il9ibGFuaw,,&newsletter_mail_id=38
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School Uniform - Middle Years
The wearing of the school uniform is compulsory and sensible clothing is expected at all times.   The school
uniform is as follows for students in Year 5 to Year 9:   SUMMER short or long-sleeved buttoned collar pale
blue shirt (logo) gabardine pants or shorts navy blue skort summer dress white anklet socks (no visible
branding) navy woollen jumper (logo) navy soft-shell jacket (logo) blazer (logo) for students in Year 7-9
(Optional) bucket hat (logo) Bucket Hats are essential and can be purchased from the PSW store.  We have
a "hats on" policy in Terms 1 and 4 - otherwise children must stay in the shade. Black leather lace up shoes
to be worn by students.   WINTER blazer (logo) for students in Year 7 - 9 (Optional) navy soft-shell jacket
(logo) short or long-sleeved buttoned collar pale blue shirt (logo) school tie navy gabardine pants or shorts
woollen jumper (logo) navy skort box pleat skirt navy tights navy blue beanie (logo) Black leather lace-up
shoes to be worn by students.   SPORTS UNIFORM short sleeved navy polo-shirt with emerald striped
collar (logo) navy microfibre shorts navy fleecy trackpants navy soft-shell waterproof jacket (logo)
Appropriate sports footwear to be worn.   ACCESSORIES Navy Explorer Bag with Laptop Insert (logo)
RESTRICTIONS With the exception of a watch and one set of studs/sleeper earrings, jewellery is not to be
worn.  The wearing of makeup is not acceptable. On the odd occasion that students cannot wear
appropriate school uniform to school, parents should provide a note to the Sub School Manager on the day
this happens.   Uniform garments may be purchased from: PSW Hoppers Crossing1/16-17 Hammer
CourtHoppers Crossing, 3029Ph: (03) 9768 0312 See Early Years Uniform Expectations

School Uniform - Early Years
The wearing of the school uniform is compulsory and sensible clothing is expected at all times.   The school
uniform is as follows for all students in Foundation to Year 4:   SUMMER - Term 1 and 4 short or long-
sleeved emerald green polo-shirt (logo) navy gabardine pants or shorts navy bootleg pant navy blue skort
summer dress white anklet socks (no visible branding) navy woollen jumper (logo) navy blue fleecy jacket
(logo) bucket hats (logo) Bucket Hats are compulsory and can be purchased from the PSW store.  We have
a "hats on" policy in Terms 1 and 4 - otherwise children must stay in the shade. Black leather lace up shoes
to be worn by students.   WINTER - Term 2 and 3 short or long-sleeved emerald green polo-shirt (logo)
navy gabardine pants or shorts navy tracksuit pants navy woollen jumper (logo) navy blue fleecy jacket
(logo) navy blue skort box pleat tunic navy tights navy beanie (logo) Black leather lace-up shoes to be worn
by students.   ACCESSORIES Navy Explorer Bag with Laptop Insert (logo) Primary Pete Book Bag
RESTRICTIONS With the exception of a watch and one set of studs/sleeper earrings, jewellery is not to be
worn.  The wearing of makeup is not acceptable. On the odd occasion that students cannot wear
appropriate school uniform to school, parents should provide a note to the Sub School Manager on the day
this happens.   Uniform garments may be purchased from:   PSW Hoppers Crossing1/16-17 Hammer
CourtHoppers Crossing, 3029Ph: (03) 9768 0312 See Middle Years Uniform Expectations

http://www.sponsor-ed.com.au/
http://carranballac.vic.edu.au/

